Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
Re: Next Steps Accommodation Programme grant funding
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am requesting information related to the Next Steps Accommodation Programme (NSAP) grant funding scheme to reduce rough sleeping and to ensure rough sleepers brought into emergency accommodation in response to COVID-19 do not return to sleeping rough.

1) Could you confirm that you received £3,072,574 of funding from the NSAP Grant?

Leicester City Council was allocated £3,072,574, capital and revenue funding. 
To date, Leicester City Council has received £878,750 of the funding allocated.

2) Could you confirm how much of the capital grant is to be deployed by the required cut off date of the 31st March 2021, and if there is any outstanding grant unspent, whether this will be repatriated to Central Government?

Leicester City Council has received £878,750 of capital funding.  
Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government have agreed to an extension to the deadline for deploying the balance of capital funding of £1,452,984 to the 30th June 2021.

3) Could you confirm the target number of units of accommodation that is to be delivered using the NSAP grant?

62 units of accommodation will be provided

4) Could you confirm the actual number of units of accommodation that were delivered using the NSAP grant?

No units of accommodation have been delivered to date.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
